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REPORTS FROM SOUTH SUDAN 
MALEK CHRISTIAN HOSPITAL 

I am glad to report to you that God is good to the people of 
Aweil.  You have probably heard in the world news that there 
were outbreaks of many diseases killing people, especially 
children in Africa. 
 

Aweil people were blessed with the medicine that SAM sent to 
Malek Christian Hospital.  It saved the lives of many people. 
We give a million thanks to our supporting brothers and sisters 
from churches across the United States for what you have been 
sending to Aweil.  You really made great changes in the lives of 
the people in Northern Bar El Ghazal state.  God has put our 
hearts together to help His people in the remote areas of 
Aweil.  Please pray for us that He will lead us in His ministry of 
building His kingdom through physical and spiritual 
implantation in the people of South Sudan. 
 

Dr. Philip Garang is busy at Malek Christian Hospital every day 
helping the sick.  We are hoping that John will finish his training 
soon and come to take part in the hospital work.  He will be 
very helpful at both MCH and Aweil hospital. 
 

PAN-MITH PIIR YAM (New Life Children’s Home) 
The plan is to start with 100 children so that we may be able to 
sustain good care.  The cost per child will be $200.00 for a bed, 
bedding, clothing, and school uniform.   The monthly support 
for food, housing and schooling is $50.00 per child.  We pray 
that in the coming year we may start construction of homes.  In 
our proposed budget we request $80,000.00 for the 
construction of two block buildings 22 meters by 11 meters.  
(approx. 73' x 37') We will begin construction as soon as funds 
are available. 
 

REPORTS FROM BULAMOM, BIOK-BET AND MALUALBAI 
CHURCHES OF CHRIST 

In June, July and August Angelo Atak and I visited these 
churches that are in remote villages far from roads and towns 
in the middle of the jungle.  In our visits we do the following:  
1) Pray for church growth.  2) Preach hope.  3) Ask for 
community participation.  4) Baptize new believers.  5) Follow 
up with new Christians.  6) Counsel broken hearts.  7) Pray for 
the needs of each particular church.  8) Teach worship songs.  
9) Pulpit coaching.  10) Teach Sunday School Children.   
11) Collect reports.  12) Encourage church unity and faith. 
 

 
Yournew meeting with the evangelists in Malual Bai 

 

Bulamom is a newly planted church.  75 converted members 
have been oriented to Bible studies, worship, Sunday School 
and the importance of prayer. 
 

I baptized 43 individuals at Biok-Bet Church of Christ and more 
are being converted to Christ and we expect more baptisms in 
September.  I also met with community leaders and Elders as 
well as the members of the church to assess community 
needs.  We are praying for a water well, a health clinic, a 
primary school and a church building.  While we have no funds 
for such things at this time, I told them that problems are 
conquered through prayers.   
 

I went with Angelo Atak to Malual Bai Church of Christ where 
Ezra Lual is ministering.  The Malual Bai church is growing very 
well and its membership is in good shape.  We were amazed to 
see the involvement of the community members, elders and 
leaders with the Christians.  Their participation shows us that 
the church will bear more and meaningful fruit.   We were 
warmly welcomed as we shared the gospel of Christ with 
them.  The church was wonderful and prayerful for this joint 
evangelistic effort and community gathering.  Malual Bai is in 
the highlands where lack of water is a huge problem.  Not only 
is there a lack of water  drinking and sanitation, it is not 
possible to build a building because of a lack of water to mix 
mud or cement.  Pray for this place.  There is no school nearby 
so the children are not taught.  The priority prayer requests of 
this community are a hand pump for water, a primary school, a 
health clinic and a church building.   
 

                                 --God bless you!  Yournew Wol 
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INTERNATIONAL CONFERENCE ON MISSIONS (ICOM) 
The Sudan African Mission will be at the International Conference on 
Missions (formerly National Missionary Convention) in Indianapolis 
November 15-18.  Former "Lost Boy", Moses Bol is planning to attend the 
convention so be sure and stop by our booth and say "hello".   Bev will be in 
the Indiana/Ohio area November 11-14, if you would like a SAM update.   
Please either call or email. 503.729.4631 or 
bev.campbell@sudanafricanmission.org.   For more information on ICOM 
check out their website at www.theicom.org. 
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ABC TO OPEN IN JANUARY 
Aweil Bible College will reopen in January.  Paulino, Angelo, 
Joseph, Luka, Ruay, Daniel, Peter and Ezra all have agreed to 
come and teach courses.  We request that you to pray and 
stand behind this great ministry.  Pray that God will raise up 
many leaders in the new nation of The Republic of South 
Sudan.  Through God’s help we strongly hope that as we work 
together in Christ, God’s mission will touch every South 
Sudanese heart with the word of Jesus Christ. 
Christ." 
 

 
CHE TRAINING IN PEORIA, AZ 

Bev was able to participate in a Community, Health and 
Evangelism (CHE) training workshop in Peoria, AZ  Sept. 10-14.  
  

"Community Health Evangelism is a means to help people in 
the church to minister to the physical and spiritual needs of 
their people, and to reach out in love to their communities.  
This is done through training in the prevention of disease 
promotion of good health and how to live an abundant life in  
 

In Bev's words....  I thought several times during the week "but 
we are working in South Sudan which is a 4th world 
country....we can never implement most of these ideas."  But 
South Sudan will continue to be a 4th world country if we 
(SAM) do not go in and help them understand that there may 
be a healthier, better way to do something.  We can go into a 
village, train the community and then let them implement the 
practices and at the same time teach Christ. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Orphan children in Malek, South Sudan 

 
PIANO WITH RICE 

Sylvia Lentz has recorded an instrumental worship CD of her 
piano playing.  Piano with Rice is a ministry for starving children 
and her focus in on South Sudan.  The cost of the CD is $15 
with all proceeds going to the Orphanage being constructed in 
Malek, South Sudan.  To request a CD,  please send $15 to 
Piano with Rice, c/o Sylvia Lentz, PO Box 601, Scottsbluff, NE  
69363. 

 
 


